COLEBROOK CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Colebrook Town Hall

562 Colebrook Road

Colebrook, CT  06021

MINUTES OF Special Meeting – September 17, 2013
Members present:  
Shayne Young, Edna Travis, Ed Lestinsky, Sally Stebbins, Greg Millard
1) Meeting called to order at 7:02 PM by Shayne Young, Secretary.

2) Public Comment – No Public Comment
3) Old & New Business.

Members held a discussion about the proposed water crossings on the Cooper Trail.  The following ideas were determined:

-  The CCC is pursuing a grant to cover the costs of 2 water crossings on the trail.

-  We should seek approval of Inland-Wetlands.

-  A proposed listing of materials was provided for the group.  The total amount for materials was estimated at $1425.43 (both bridges).

-  A motion was made to accept the proposed materials list by Greg with a 2nd by Ed.  All members agreed and the motion passed.
-  Suggestions were made to substitute non-pressure treated wood for the substructure of the bridges.  Shayne will research the MSDS and provide additional information to the group.  Pricing could change based on findings.
Additionally, members were notified of 2 upcoming events:

-  The Farmington River Watershed Association (FRWA) is scheduling a meeting for September 19th @ 7:30 at the Roaring Brook Nature Center in Canton.

-  The next Connecticut Association of Conservation and Inland Wetlands Commissions (CACIWC) meeting is scheduled for November 16, 2013 in Cromwell.  Members can get more information online.  http://www.caciwc.org/
4) Motion to adjourn was made by Shayne with a 2nd by Ed.  The meeting adjourned at 7:35 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Shayne Young, Secretary

Colebrook Conservation Commission
